TOWN OF DEERFIELD

The September monthly meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. with all officers present.

A motion to adopt the meeting agenda was made by Mike Schlobohm, seconded by Randy Behlke.
Motion carried.

A motion was made by Randy Behlke, seconded by Nick Brattlie to approve the August monthly
meeting minutes. Motion carried.

In public comments Becky Reddy was present to request additional gravel on the public alley behind
her house. The board recommended the additional gravel.

The Town’s 2019 road projects on Burve Rd., Coyote Ct., and Pavlak Rd. are finished except for some
shouldering.

The Town has not yet received a rough draft of the updated Town of Deerfield Comprehensive Land
Use Plan.

Upon a very thorough investigation by Supervisor Randy Behlke the Town of Deerfield stated that the
Town in no way was responsible for any maintenance issues regarding the small private cemetary
located off Highway O in Section 24 of the township. The small private cemetary was not considered
as such according to Wisconsin Statutes.

The Town Board decided to focus on a Parking Ordinance in London only for the winter season from
November 15 — April 15 of each year on the streets named Sweet Briar Lane, Holly Ridge, and Main
Street. Details of the ordinance would be discussed in the October meeting.

A speed limit ordinance for Liberty Road was tabled until October.

A speed limit of 25 mph. on Krueger Road was in agreement by all board members. Details and the
finalization process of adopting the ordinance would be discussed at the October meeting.

Ms. Jennifer Jackowski was present at the meeting to voice her concerns over what she considered
the overpricing by the township of two culverts purchased in 2018. A verbal quote of $800.00 was
given to her and the final billing she received six months later was over $1200.00. All her concerns are
outlined in a letter to the township dated July 23, 2019. After discussion a motion was made by Bill
Roelofs, seconded by Nick Brattlie to bill Ms. Jackowski a total of $800.00 for the purchase. Randy
Behlke, Nick Brattlie, and Bill Roelofs voted in favor of the motion while Mike Schlobohm and Dan
Kelly voted against it. Motion carried.

The board decided that it would continue to make the meeting postings in three locations, the local
paper, and the website.

On a motion by Bill Roelofs, seconded by Dan Kelly the board agreed to the adoption of written
procedures for the updated Comprehensive Land Use Plan. These procedures would include the
posting of any updates on the town website and the forwarding of requests to the clerk’s office.
Motion carried



A motion was made by Dan Kelly, seconded by Randy Behlke to adopt the treasurer’s report for the
month. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Nick Brattlie, seconded by Randy Behlke to adopt the General Fund Voucher in
the amount of $109,196.45. Motion carried.

The following items were to be included in the October meeting agenda:

Snowplow operator recruitment

Speed Limit Ordinance

London Winter Parking Ordinance

Comprehensive Land Use Plan Updates

WI. DOT 90 — 10 Project Funding update

Smith Road water issues

Town of Deerfield and Community Center formal agreement

Ordinance proposal to regulate and restrict the placing of sexual offenders within township
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On a motion by Randy Behlke, seconded by Bill Roelofs, meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M. Motion
carried



